
Meeting Notes 
Stelco Hamilton Community Liaison Committee (CLC) 
April 30, 2025 – Virtual Meeting 
 
CLC Members in Attendance:  
Julie Wedzinga, Kristin O’Connor, Manal Chaudhry 
 
Other Attendees: 
Stephen Burt (MECP) 
Katie Chan (Stelco) 
Kerry LeClair 
Danielle Murphy 
 
Welcome 
 
Review and Approval of Agenda 
The committee accepted them as presented.  The committee also accepted the draft meeting notes of the 
previous meeting. 
 
Coke Battery Performance  
Katie provided a summary of the performance of the Hamilton Works coke battery operations for Q1 2025 
based on the Method 303 environmental audits conducted on a regular basis.  Coke battery audit results 
demonstrated compliance with all 2025 limits, with one operational adjustment conducted related to a daily 
threshold. 
 
Stephen Burt from the Ministry of Environment, Conservation and Parks (MECP) commented on being happy 
to see Stelco’s compliance continue as compliance is MECP’s objective.  Stephen also shared with the CLC that 
an additional MECP staff member has been trained in Method 303 and that his staff have also been on-site at 
Hamilton Works conducting audits with similar results as those recorded by Stelco.   
 
Community Comments 
There were no community comments/feedback. 
Stelco shared that they are still considering the request to update the committee’s terms of reference.   
 
Adjournment 
The next meeting is scheduled for Wed. July 16, 2025. 
 


